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Agriculture-related wildfire recovery meeting set for Aug. 10 in Sierra 
County 

  

Haga clic aquí para español. 
 

WINSTON, N.M. – A wildfire recovery meeting for the agriculture community affected by 
the Black Fire will be held at 10 a.m. Wednesday, Aug. 10 at the Winston Community 
Center, 387 Grafton Rd., in Winston, New Mexico. 
 
Representatives from local, state and federal agencies will be in attendance to answer 
questions and address concerns about agriculture and natural resources impacted by the 
fire, including: 
 

▪ Agriculture disaster assistance programs 
▪ Livestock and natural resource programs 
▪ Soil health and watershed management 
▪ Agriculture producer mental health needs 
▪ Water quality/wells 
▪ Reforestation 
▪ Livestock inspections and movement 
▪ Lost or estray livestock 
▪ Livestock grazing alternatives 

 
Employees from New Mexico State University Cooperative Extension Service, United States 
Department of Agriculture’s Farm Service Agency and United States Department of 
Agriculture’s Forest Service will make brief presentations. 
 
“The agriculture community is vital to New Mexico, as farmers and ranchers bring food to 
our plates, and we appreciate everything they do,” said New Mexico Agriculture Secretary 
Jeff Witte. “However, the way of life for many ranchers and farmers in the Black Fire area 
has been impacted, and the state and its partners are committed to helping this community 
recover.” 
 

https://nmdeptag.nmsu.edu/new-release/2022/spanish/reunion-de-recuperacion-de-incendios-forestales-relacionada-con-la-agricultura-programada-para-el-10-de-agosto-en-el-condado-de-sierra.html


The goals of the meeting are to: 
 

▪ Promptly detect and identify threats to New Mexico agriculture and food systems. 
▪ Identify and provide resources for agriculture and food protection. 
▪ Assist in the recovery of impacted systems to mitigate economic impacts to 

communities. 
 
For more information, email pio@nmda.nmsu.edu. 
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